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Consolidation Review Task Force – Neighborhoods and Planning Committee 
Meeting Minutes
May 14, 2014
4:00 p.m.
Location:  City Council Conference Room B, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
In attendance:  Shannon Blankinship, Kay Ehas, Jim Rinaman, Rena Coughlin (arr. 4:17), Lori Boyer (arr. 4:43)
Also: Jeff Clements - City Council Research Division
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees

Meeting Convened:  4:13 p.m.
Shannon Blankinship convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The group discussed the degree to which the Government in the Sunshine Law does and should apply to the proposed neighborhood councils. The consensus was that the law should not apply to the neighborhood councils because that would act as a damper to regular communication among neighborhoods on matters of common interest if every meeting had to be noticed, held in a public facility and minutes taken. Jim Rinaman recommended a larger number of CPACs and more participation by neighborhood associations that are not bound by the Sunshine Law because they are not officially organized and appointed by the City and therefor are not public bodies. Rena Coughlin suggested that the the CPACs have evolved from their original role as area-wide planning bodies to nuts-and-bolts oriented entities that review rezonings, capital projects and other day-to-day operational details.

The group discussed how to develop a system where the City, JEA, and other entities recognize, respect and respond to input from all neighborhoods in the same way that they now react to Riverside-Avondale Preservation, Springfield Preservation and Restoration, and San Marco Preservation, the City’s neighborhoods recognized as being the best organized and most forceful. There was general agreement that the Neighborhood Bill of Rights needs to be codified and the CPACs empowered to be more relevant as umbrella organizations that deal with regional and city-wide issues rather than more mundane, nuts and bolts administrative issues. Damian Cook said that Task Force Chairwoman Lori Boyer is sympathetic to the view that the neighborhoods and their umbrella organizations, by whatever name, need to be strengthened and empowered, and that the application of the Sunshine Law to their activities is a hindrance to easy operations. JCCI was suggested as an entity that could be hired to conduct a public input process to help achieve consensus on the proper number, size and boundaries of CPACs to meet their goal of representing geographic areas that make sense.
The group reached consensus that the Neighborhood Bill of Rights should be incorporated into the City Charter and that the CPAC boundaries don’t necessarily need to coincide with the City’s planning districts as long as they make sense for representing unified communities of interest. CPAC boundaries should make geographic sense and represent cohesive neighborhoods rather than be tied to changeable city council districts or arbitrary planning districts. The purpose of CPAC meetings was discussed – are they intended to be a mechanism for the government to report out its actions and programs to citizens, or as a means for conveyance of citizen input, proposals and preferences into the government? Neighborhood empowerment is crucial, but not in a way that entails coverage by the Sunshine Law. Collecting information from the neighborhoods (on factors such as budget priorities, capital improvement desires, etc.) and conveying those preferences to the government for inclusion in the official decision-making process is important, and the information distribution process can now take place much more effectively via electronic means rather than oral reports at CPAC meetings. CPACs may feel more empowered if their role is expanded beyond hearing reports from governmental agencies and considering zoning and land use issues.
Lori Boyer, speaking as a member of the Land Use and Zoning Committee who has to make quasi-judicial decisions based on competent evidence, felt that CPACs need to be better trained, supported and empowered to produce competent, legally sufficient input into the zoning and land use processes. At present the CPACs vary widely in their expertise and their knowledge of how to participate and in the support they receive from the Planning Department. Planners are no longer assigned geographically to planning districts as they once were, now working on the basis of particular areas of expertise. Planning support for CPACs is uneven.
The group envisioned two different roles for the CPACs – one as a vehicle for coalescing and transmitting the priorities and desires of the neighborhoods to the City for inclusion in the budgeting, capital improvement and planning processes, and the other as a vehicle for transmitting information from the City to the neighborhoods and as the primary point of connection between the neighborhood organizations and the support services available from the Planning and Development and other  departments.  Mr. Cook distributed copies of the St. Johns County Neighborhood Bill of Rights for the members to compare with Jacksonville’s version. Rena Coughlin suggested that the CPACs might serve as the vehicle for neighborhoods and citizens to pursue alleged violations of the Neighborhood Bill of Rights, holding a hearing to provide a venue for the citizen and the department to discuss the alleged violation and make a finding of fact. The CPACs could then produce a periodic report to the City Council of violations of the bill of rights on a department-by-department basis for information. Such hearing authority would provide another substantive role for the CPACs and could help raise their profile.
Ms. Boyer stated that the Task Force will complete its voting in the next two weeks (by May 29th) and may take two or three weeks thereafter to edit and polish the written report for final distribution.  If the group does not get to have in-depth discussion of all of the recommendations by May 29th then she intends to ask the Task Force to at least vote on recommending broad concepts without specific Ordinance Code and Charter amendment language. She thanked the Neighborhoods and Planning Committee members for their hard work and the thoroughness of their discussions and proposals and their willingness to listen to and work with the CPAC representatives to address their objections.
Meeting Adjourned:  5:31p.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research 
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